
 
 

 
 

 

 February 13, 2013 
 
 
VIA ELECTRONIC FILING 
 
Honorable Jeffrey Cohen 
Acting Secretary 
New York State Public Service Commission 
Three Empire State Plaza 
Albany, NY 12223-1350 

 
Re: CASE 11-M-0710 – In the Matter of Reviewing and Amending the 

Electric Submetering Regulations, 16 NYCRR Part 96.  
 
Dear Acting Secretary Cohen: 
 
The enclosed tariff leaves, issued by New York State Electric & Gas Corporation (“NYSEG”) 
and Rochester Gas and Electric Corporation (“RG&E”) (together the “Companies”) are 
transmitted for filing in compliance with the requirements of the Memorandum and Resolution 
Adopting Residential Electric Submetering Regulations, the Resolution by the Commission, 
issued on December 18, 2012 (the “Resolution”), and the Notice Establishing Filing 
Requirements for Compliance Tariff Filings, issued January 14, 2013 (the “Notice”), in the 
above referenced proceeding.  The leaves will become effective February 18, 2013. 
 
P.S.C. No. 120 – Electricity, Schedule for Electric Service 

Leaf No. 15, Revision 1 
Leaf No. 16, Revision 1  

 Leaf No. 17, Revision 5  
 
P.S.C. No. 19 – Electricity, Schedule for Electric Service 

Leaf No. 3, Revision 10 
Leaf No. 24, Revision 1  
Leaf No. 25, Revision 1  
Leaf No. 26, Revision 1  

 
In compliance with the Resolution and the Notice, the Companies are filing tariffs to implement 
the revisions to 16 NYCRR Part 96.   
 

Received: 02/13/2013



Honorable Jeffrey Cohen  Page 2 
February 13, 2013 
 
 

 
 

 

The new regulations include HEFPA’s service requirements for cooperatives and condominiums 
and expedites the process by which submeterers obtain approval assisting the Commission’s 
consumer protection and energy efficiency goals.   
 
Requirements of Public Service Law Section 66 (12) (b) as to newspaper publication of the tariff 
revisions are waived pursuant to the Notice. 
 
If there are any questions concerning this filing, please call Kathy Grande at (585)771-4514 or 
myself at (607)762-8710. 
 
 Respectfully submitted, 

       
 Lori A. Cole 
      Manager - Regulatory & Tariffs 
 Rates and Regulatory Economics Department 

Received: 02/13/2013


